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The Russian Federation, the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia and the Arab Republic of Egypt are pleased to submit this contribution to the 4th meeting of Informal Experts Group on WTPF-21.
Expressing our gratitude to all the efforts made by the experts to reach a consensus and to work out the Fourth Draft of the Report by the ITU Secretary-General for the Sixth World Telecommunication/Information and Communication Technology Policy Forum 2021, the Russian Federation, Saudi Arabia and Egypt would like to share the vision of the further discussions on the terminology used in the 4th Draft of the Report.
The Russian Federation, Saudi Arabia and Egypt would like to remind the meeting that in the course of discussions on the use of two terms – “new and emerging digital technologies and trends” and “new and emerging telecommunications/ICTs” during previous meetings of IEG-WTPF-21 some experts being in line with Decision 611 noted their preference to use the term “new and emerging digital technologies and trends”, while some other experts spoke in favor of using the term “new and emerging telecommunications/ICTs”.
Thus, pending further discussions and a decision on this issue, the 4th Draft of the Report has continued to reflect both terms within square brackets.
In order to avoid extensive and fruitless discussions on the terminology during the 4th meeting of IEG-WTPF-21, the Russian Federation, Saudi Arabia and Egypt suggest to refer the matter of the terminology to the Council, which, in case of taking a corresponding decision, could modify Decision 611 accordingly and instruct IEG-WTPF-21 on the terms to be used in the Report by the ITU Secretary-General for WTPF-21.
We look forward to discussing this issue at the 4th meeting of IEG-WTPF-21.
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